

Meeting Notes: Malmesbury CAN Transport working group

Friday 5th June, 7.30pm, virtual

Present

Gavin Grant, Chess Fearnley, Judith Hible, Rev Steve Wilkinson, Deborah Clogg, David Sivil, Chris Garbutt, Martin Smith, Campbell Ritchie, Sarah Wolferstan

Cycle Network Proposal Presentations

Proposals were delivered by Chris (around Malmesbury and Malmesbury to Lea, Hullavington and the Somerfords) and Martin (Sherston-Malmesbury). Proposals from Debbie Lawley and Jon Akley were shown for Malmesbury to Westonbirt and Malmesbury to Hullavington routes. Sarah's improvements between the BP and Waitrose on the A429 were also shown.

The following routes were proposed as "A" List Priorities that could be used for national government grant funding applications because of their links to employment opportunities, schools, retail/shopping areas and attractions...

1. **Malmesbury to Sherston**
2. **Malmesbury to Lea** - Deborah felt that the Cowbridge – Crab Mill resurfacing was something that she could take back to St Paul Malmesbury Without Parish Council to get their support with and moved up the priority list.
3. **Malmesbury to Hullavington**
4. **Malmesbury to The National Arboretum at Westonbirt**
5. Linkage between Filands South/the new Aldi application site at the Garden Centre onwards to the A429 stretch where Deborah felt that the land owner could be engaged to consider a land swap and access onwards from there to Lea

Priority "B" Areas

1. Conygre Mead
2. Intra Malmesbury connections including linkage from Trucklebridge/Dark Lane to the Secondary School and Sports Centre as well as Trucklebridge/Dark Lane into town
3. Primary/Secondary School connections
4. Connection around central Malmesbury including consideration of many possibilities around Cross Hayes/the Town Hall
5. St Aldhelm's and Daniel's Well connection
6. Malmesbury – Chippenham Railway Station (and Kemble Railway Station)

Next stages and Actions

1. **Action Chris** – amalgamate additions from Debbie/Jon, Martin and a new Crudwell and Minety addition into one document/presentation **in advance of 10th July** in order for group experts (Judy/Deborah) to cast an eye over
 - a. Distinction needed between roads, bridleways, permissive PROW and PROW – Judy and Deborah might be able to pass an eye over this to confirm but Gavin happy for document to be a work in progress
2. **Action Gavin** – to ensure these plans are on the agenda for the next possible Area Board meeting
3. **Action Campbell** – to ensure plans are on the agenda for the next Planning and Environment meeting of the Town Council
4. **Action Chess** - to pass Debbie/Jon's Hullavington to Westonbirt map on to Gavin, for **Gavin** to pursue conversations in his role as a Trustee of Westonbirt Arboretum.

5. **Action Gavin/Campbell** to determine best way to involve Sustainability Team at Dyson into these conversations. **Judy** to forward Chess and Chris Hullavington/Stanton St Quinton footpath along Dyson site at Hullavington for inclusion in these conversations.

Date of next meeting TBC